
From The Principal 

Pageant Fun 

It was super once again to have our School            

represented at the Playford pageant. 

Thanks to students, you represented the school        

fabulously. 

Thanks to Terry, one of our grounds staff who         

volunteered his time, vehicle and trailer for the float. 

Thanks to Miss Sophie and Miss Nellie for the          

organisation. 

Thanks to staff who volunteered their Saturday    
morning, we couldnõt offer this opportunity to students 
if we didnõt have such fabulous staff- Miss Sophie, Miss 
Nellie, Ms Mynhart, Ms Carter, Terry, Chris and Ms 

Lapanowski and Nicole. 

We have included a few photos! 

 

Term 4 , Week 8   

Term 4 

Mon 15th October  

To  

Fri 14th December 

 

Principals Assembly every 

Monday 9:15 

All Welcome 

 

Week 9 Assembly 

Friday 9:15 

Rooms 19 & 20 presenting 

  

School Concert  

TONIGHT 

Thurs 6th Dec 

6pm 

 

SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY  

Fri 7th December 
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Retirement 

We wish Liz McFettridge well in 

retirement next year. 

Liz is an inspirational teacher and 
will be sorely 
m i s s e d  a t 

Blakeview. 

Please join us 
w h e n  w e    
farewell Liz at 
our End of Year 

Concert. 

 

Disability Parking 

Wheelchair car parking 

Please be aware we now have a 
parking spot on Omega Drive   
designated for cars which have a 

wheel chair passenger. 

It is extremely important that this 
park is left free for the family of a 
child who attends our school in a 

wheel chair. 

Thankyou for your support in this 

matter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reports 

Student reports will be sent home 

on Thursday 13th of December. 

 

Class placement 

Families will receive their childõs 
class placement letter for 2019 
with their childõs student report on 

Thursday 13th of December. 

 

Transition to new classes 2019 

Students will visit their new class 
for 2019 on Wednesday 12th of 

December 10am to 10:30am. 

 

Holidays opening hours 

The school office closes on 19 th of 

December. 

The school office opens on the 7 th 

January. 

 

Facilities Upgrade 

Painting of the Front Office will 
occur over the holidays as well as 
re-flooring and lining of the school 
gym. There will also be a stand 
alone verandah built in the     
Kitchen/Garden to provide a   
covered learning area in our   

Garden. 
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Classes 2019 

Next year class offerings are as 

follows 

Reception-3classes 

Yr R/1-1 class 

Yr 1- 3 classes 

Yr 2- 4 classes 

Yr 3- 2 classes 

Yr 4- 3 classes 

Yr 5- 2 classes 

Yr 5/6-1 class 

Yr 6- 2 classes 

Yr 7- 3 classes 

Murray Unit- Two Junior Primary 
classes & Two Upper Primary  

classes 

 

Canteen Survey 

Our canteen committee thought it 
would be timely to get feedback 
from students, families and staff 
on the canteens offerings for 

2018. 

This feedback will guide our work 

into 2019. 

Paper versions of the Survey have 

been sent home. 

Please return your survey to the 
Front Office if you havenõt       

already. 

If you wish to respond to the    
canteen survey electronically a 
version is available on our school 

website. 

Permanent Staff 

Congratulations to Jennifer Bean 
(Classroom Support SSO) and  
Trevor Pietersen (Grounds Staff) 
who have been made permanent 

at the School. 

Congratulations to Peri Simpson 
who has been reappointed to the 

role of Assistant Principal. 

 

School Magazine 

The School Magazine for 2019 
will be sent home by the end of 

term. 

One copy will be provided to 
each family as well as a copy for 

each Year 7 student.  

Thankyou to the committee for 
their hard work putting the      

magazine together! 

 

Winners of the Art competition for 
the Magazine Cover are Karly C, 

Cianna S, Alicia T and Dim P. 
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Highlights for 2018 

We have had so many excellent 
opportunities, events, improvements 
and learning activities for our   
students. Iõve had a go at         

listingé.sorry if Iõve missed some! 

-Largest enrolment for many 
years618 students & 90 Staff 

across 27 classes. 

-Repainting of all classrooms and 

re-carpeting . 

-Opening of  Murray Unit         

expansion and yard upgrade. 

-Opening of $80000 student   

designed Nature Playground. 

-Rugby Tag, Basketball, Coding 

and STEM Clubs after school. 

-Hand Heart Mind Expo. 

-SEILs programmes and camps. 

-Kids Shed constructed and 

opened. 

-New menu offerings for the    

canteen and Special Lunches 

-Colour Run 

-Cows Create Careers program 

-New $50000 community carpark 

-New School pathway and fencing 

-Improved NAPLAN results 

-Pedal Prix-Highest result in 3 

years! 

-Wakakirri with the largest troupe 
involvement of 130students since 

our involvement began. 

-100% participation in Premiers 

Be Active Challenge 

-100% participation in Premiers 

Reading Challenge 

-Lots of parents,students and staff 

committees  

-Reconciliation Week 

-Stephanie Alexander Kitchen & 

Garden programme. 

-Whole School One Site Clinic 

-Mothers & Fathers Day Open 

Morning. 

-Rock&Water program 

-Grow Well being program 

-Positive Parenting Workshop 

-Setting Up For Success program 

-Bookweek celebrations 

-Early Years Assembly 

-Sports Day 

-Fes t i va l  o f  Mus ic  cho i r             

performance  

-Updated staff uniforms 

-Reading and Numeracy coaching 

across classrooms 

-Words their Way progress 

-Student Services team 

-Upgraded Computer Room  

-LLI and Mini-Lit programs 

-Speech pathologist attached to 

School 

-School Concert 

-School drumming band 

-Maths Misconception Learning 

-Implementation of Literacy &   

Numeracy agreements 
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Yr 7 Farewell 

We wish all our Yr 7õs the best of 

luck at High School. 

We will miss you all! 
 

Our Graduation ceremony is on 
Wednesday 12th December at the 

Central Districts Club. 

Families attend the ceremony 
where each child gives a speech 
and is presented with their     
Graduation certificate, a small 
memento and the School Magazine 

to get autographs. 

After the ceremony students and 

staff attend a dinner and disco! 

I would like to thank Families which 
end their time at the school as their 
last child completes Yr 7. I thank 
these families for their support and 
contribution. Some of these families 
have been with the school for 

20years! 

Thankyou to Yr 7 Staff for      
p lanning and making the      
Graduation ceremony extra     

special!   
 

First Day of School 2019 

School resumes for 2019 Tuesday 
29 January. Supervision begins at 
8:30am with the bell going for 

lessons at 8:50am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New lesson times 2019 

We have restructured the lesson 
times for the 2019 school year. 
This does not effect the school 

starting time or finishing time! 

We have made a longer morning. 
This has proved to be very       
successful in many schools across 
Australia to lift childrenõs literacy 
and numeracy skills. We have also 
adjusted lunch eating to be the 
first break so students are eating 
more savoury/ healthy foods and 
the afternoon break will be for the 

more sweeter food, snacks etc. 

The timetable is on the next page 

of lesson times. 

Governing Council and staff have 

approved these changes. 

We will review it at the end of 
2019 to see how it has supported 

student learning growth. 

Please remember there is nothing 
different to do, just pack your 
childõs recess and lunch as per  

normal. 

The canteen will operate as normal 
but be offering the lunch at the 
first break and be open for snack 
things as per normal at lunch and 

recess. 
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N E W  2 019  L E S S O N  T I M E S  

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 

 

 

Thursday 

Lesson 1  8:50-9:40 

Lesson 2  9:40-10:30 

Lesson 3 10:30-11:20 

LUNCH combined 11:20-11:50 

Lesson 4 11:50-12:40 

Lesson 5 12:40-1:30 

JP RECESS 

UP RECESS 
1:30-1:50 

2:00-2:20 

Lesson 6 2:20-3:10 

Lesson 1  8:50-9:40 

Lesson 2  9:40-10:30 

Lesson 3 10:30-11:20 

LUNCH combined 11:20-11:50 

Lesson 4  11:50-12:40 

JP RECESS 

UP RECESS 
12:40-1:00 

1:10-1:30 

Lesson 5 1:30-2:20 

Early Dismissal  2:20 
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What are Terrific Kids? 
 

They are not necessarily academic or super good at sport, but have the  

attributes that fit the Acronym of òTERRIFICó. 

Thoughtful, be understanding and helpful. 

Enthusiastic, do your best, be eager to help. 

Respectful, be polite and well mannered. 

Responsible, be honest, trustworthy. 

Influential, play fairly, set a good       

example. 

Friendly, be a friendly person. 

Impeccable, be neat, clean and tidy. 

Caring, be a caring person. 
 

Here are our lucky 4 recipitants with 
the Gawler and District Kawanis 

reps giving out the rewards. 
 

Conclusion 

Itõs been another year of many opportunities for students to get involved, 
learn, thrive and make a difference. Iõve enjoyed the past three years and 
look forward to 2019! I thank staff, students and parents for getting      

involved within the school! 

Together we continue to build a strong school which is being noticed within 

our wider community. 

I hope what ever you do as a  family over the Festive season you enjoy and 

we will see you all in 2019! 
 

Regards, 

Brenton Conradi 

 

 

Principal 

Blakeview Primary School 

ôForging Aheadõ 
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This is our last newsletter for room 8 Receptions and what 
better way to  highlight all the amazing learning           
experiences we have had through a photo board. I would 
like to say a big thankyou to all the parents who have 
helped in the classroom or school this year. There have 
been some reading helpers in the class and lots of parents 
who have helped their children at home with sharing talk preparation, home 
reading, spelling practice and help with reading eggs or mathematics. I have 
thoroughly enjoyed working with your children this year and hope everyone 

has a lovely Christmas and a restful holiday ready for year 1 in 2019. 

Miss Melissa room 8 

WHATôS ON IN Torrens BLOCK 


